2015 September 10, Finance; September 23, Personnel T-266

September 10, 2015, Finance

The meeting of the Finance Committee of the Iron County Board of Commissioners was called to order by
Finance Chairperson, Patti Peretto on September 10, 2015 at 1:00 p.m. in the Board of Commissioner Room.
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited, and roll call was taken, with the following members present: Brennan,
Leonoff and Peretto.

County Treasurer Camps submitted journal entries dated 9/10/15 for review.

The Committee reviewed the bills. Moved by Leonoff, supported by Brennan, to approve the bills in the
amount of $566,381.74. Roll call: Ayes 3. Nays 0. Motion carried.

Moved by Brennan, supported by Leonoff, to approve the submission of the Treasurer’s journal entries dated
8/27/15, to the full Board. Roll call: Ayes 3. Nays 0. Motion carried.

Sheriff Valesano reported that Undersheriff Courchaine had met with Ron Curnow regarding the work van.
Curnow indicated that he had work lined up for the fall, but that there may be a little less during the winter
months. Valesano requested start-up funds in the amount of $3,000 for the remainder of 2015.

Moved by Brennan, supported by Leonoff, to transfer $3,000 from line item 101-216-963.000 to a new line
item to be created for the operation of the Sheriff’s Work Van Program. Roll call: Ayes 3. Nays 0. Motion
carried.

Moved by Brennan, supported by Leonoff, to adjourn. Voice vote: Ayes 3. Nays 0. Motion carried.

Diane Hilberg, County Clerk

September 23, 2015, Personnel

A Personnel Committee meeting of the Iron County Board of Commissioners was called to order by
Committee Chairman, Tim Aho, at 10:00 a.m. on September 20, 2015 in the Board of Commissioners Room.
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited, and roll call was taken, with the following members present: Aho,
Leonoff, and Brennan.

The following items regarding personnel were discussed at length: 1) salary compensation for the combined
position of Iron County Register of Deeds and Iron County Clerk; 2) salary compensation for the Emergency
Management Supervisor and Jail Administrator; 3) salary compensation rate for the Undersheriff; and, 4)
salary compensation for the Maintenance Supervisor.

Register of Deeds Greig and County Clerk Hilberg urged the Board to reconsider combining the two offices.
Sheriff Valesano explained why he felt the Emergency Management should now be a separate part-time
position, and why he felt that Undersheriff Courchaine should receive an increase in salary. Regarding the
salary compensation for Maintenance Supervisor Lortie, several Board members felt a bonus should be given
for the extra work done at Pentoga Park.

No decisions on any of the discussed items were made.

Moved by Aho, supported by Leonoff, to adjourn.

Diane Hilberg, County Clerk



